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Greetings my brothers and sisters in Christ,
These are sad and uncertain days as we all seek a path through to the other side of this global pandemic. Our works and our regular meetings bind us together as a community in a very similar way that Blessed Frederic Ozanam worked with his “Band of Brothers”. Without this constant and reassuring contact we can become lost and no longer feel that we belong.
I will write this newsletter to you each week in an endeavour to help bind us together, to remind us of the fellowship that we belong to and hopefully to remind us to look after ourselves in these dark days. We are a lay catholic organisation and so I beseech you to pray for each other and to keep in touch with your Vincentian colleagues.
I have been impressed with the resolve and innovation of the various conferences across the Diocese of Wagga. A couple of conferences have been unable to continue due to the health and wellbeing of the members. This is more that understandable. I have said on a number of occasions that I do not want to lose even one Vincentian because of their activity for the Society. So please, if you feel uncomfortable with the risk involved then you need to feel comfortable to stand aside.
I would like to introduce Peter Gormley. Peter joins us as Mission, Spirituality and Pastoral Care Coordinator for South Region – that is Wollongong and Wagga Diocese.  His role is to coordinate, develop and enhance the work done by our Spiritual Advisers. Peter will provide a spiritual reflection each week to support this newsletter.
You may find some comfort in this message from our Holy Father:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nOlYQB8Twdk#action=share
Lastly I and the Regional Presidents realise fully that as Vincentians you all have a driving spirit of service to the individual and our community. It gives us no pleasure to remind you that in these very demanding times our compassion and spirit must be tempered by your own personal circumstances. All our actions must abide by society’s rules. Remember no public gathering of more than two people and please do not leave your home unless absolutely necessary.
We call on the help of your prayers......

On behalf of Wagga Diocesan Central Council
Peter Burgess

Reflection 

The role of Mission, Spirituality and Pastoral Care, is to be available for pastoral care to everyone. Pastoral care is about being fully present in the moment, to listen, and it is completely confidential. Pastoral Care is a   spiritual experience, you may wish to talk about the stress
 or change in your life, your joys and inspirations of our daily life. I am always available, just a phone call away- you may be surprised what difference it can make to your life. 

Today, we are constantly hearing about the coronavirus, we may find fear growing within us. After all so much has changed, and all so very quickly. I am sure we are not surprised how we feel. Maybe now we give the elbow shake, and in the past we would have hugged or kissed the person.  We notice that fear is changing us, how we see ourselves in the world, and our family. We find we want to do all we can for our children, grandchildren and parents so that everyone is safe. We have learnt that social distancing and washing our hands and coughing into your elbow or tissue are very important to keep us and the community healthy. We know we are doing everything we need to do, yet fear is with us each day.

All our lives we have worked at being authentic, we belief and trust in God and knowing we can always depend on Jesus. We have always been true to ourselves and stepped up for all people, demonstrating love, and compassion, and acceptance of everyone.

In the scriptures both old and new testament, we hear the words “do not be afraid”. In Mark’s Gospel, Jesus says “take heart do not be afraid”, during these times it is about faith and trust in God. We are called to reach out to each other, with compassion, love and Joy. In today’s climate we are been called to relate in different ways. It is very easy to just see the negative; the coronavirus may present itself with new  opportunities. For all of us, we could easily become isolated, so we need to find ways to build and stay connected with each other and ask for help when we need it.  I am sure opportunities may present itself in ways we would never have expected. Maybe you have more time to be truly present and able to listen attentively, it may be something you have never stop to think about.

Peter Gormly

[image: image3.jpg]



Every day in NSW the Society helps thousands of people through Home Visitation, Hospital Visitation, Prison Visitation, Homeless Services for Men, Women and families, Migrants & Refugee Assistance, Support for those living with a mental illness, Supported Employment Services for People with an intellectual and other disabilities, Vinnies Centres, Overseas Relief, Disaster Recovery, Budget Counselling and Youth Programs.

